

Thomas Carrique

Commissioner

Le Commissaire

File #: OPP-7900-10

January 11, 2023

Mr. Sandy Glenn President Royal Canadian Mounted Police Veterans' Association I Sandridge Road, Canadian Police College PO Box 8900 Ottawa ON KIG 3J2

Dear Mr. Glenn:

On behalf of all members of the Ontario Provincial Police (OPP), thank you for your condolences on the tragic death of Provincial Constable Grzegorz Pierzchala.

When the unthinkable happens, it has a profound effect on the entire law enforcement community, and their family and friends across our country. Provincial Constable Pierzchala upheld his oath with integrity, professionalism and courage. He was a true hero who made the ultimate sacrifice, and his dedication and bravery shall never be forgotten.

It is comforting to know that you are thinking of the OPP and the Pierzchala family as we mourn his loss. We are fortunate to have such strong support from our dedicated partners, especially during these times.

Thank you for your compassion.

Yours truly

Thomas Carrique, O.O.M.

